Hersham Youth Club
At this year’s HRA AGM we heard about Hersham’s unconventional and unique Youth Club which receives over 8,000 visits in an average year. The club is part funded by Surrey County Council who pay the part time workers and the rent payments.  Management of everything else including the building maintenance and repair and the necessary fund raising is all down to Hersham Youth Trust, and the dedication and commitment of the staff and volunteers at the club.  
The independence of the trust to manage things in a way that works locally and involves the young people is probably the key to the club’s success.  Everyone, including the young people, really feels they have a stake in the club.  This ‘all in it together approach’ is reflected in the building itself, which many of the young people helped to put in place and subsequently maintain.  

Until 2002 the club was based at the old Drill Hall along Molesey Road.  Establishing the new building in Arch Road was achieved with the help and support of a number of key local politicians and the HRA.  It was created from several porta-cabins skilfully converted to create a spacious modern environment.
As a regular volunteer at the youth club myself, I can tell that the club provides an important place where young people can relax with friends and spend time away from their home life. It’s clear too that the staff really care and provide invaluable support for Hersham’s youth. Along with plenty of banter, they are skilled at listening and helping with a whole range of issues affecting young people, particularly at this time when jobs are scarce and life may be tough for a whole range of reasons. 

Another sign of success is that in several cases young people who went to the youth club are now volunteers and paid members of the trained part time staff.  This kind of commitment leads to low staff turnover which is important to help provide some continuity and predictably at the club, which might be missing in some of the families of the young people. There is clearly something compelling about the club that keeps the staff and the young people coming back.  My wife and I volunteered to help on a senior night (14 years plus) on a trial basis to see how it went – that was a year and a half ago.

The club is free to all and is open to different age groups on 6 days a week; various activities are arranged, particularly for the 11-14 year olds.  For more on opening times and contact information if you are interested in volunteering or donating, visit the Hersham Youth Centre website at http://hershamyouthtrust.co.uk/Welcome.html 
